
With deep regret, the Dalhousie Review records two 
deaths that occurred as this issue was going to press. 

Charles Frederick Fraser, who died on November 
28, 1961, was Editor of the "Review" in 1952-1953. He 
resigned on retiring from his position as Director of the 
Dalhousie University Institute of Public Affairs. Mr. 
Fraser had been Professor of Law at Northeastern Uni­
versity, Managing Editor of the Halifax Ohronicle, and 
Canadian Representative on UNESCO. At the time of 
his death, he was Economic Consultant to the Canadian 
Pacific Railway. 

Dr. Lorne Pierce, who died on November 27, 1961, 
was a member of the Editorial Advisory Board from 
1952 to 1961. As the recognized dean of Canadian pub­
lishers, he exercised a unique influence on Canadian 
literature and education. Among his many honours and 
distinctions was an honorary degree of Doctor of Laws 
conferred by Dalhousie University in May, 1960. 


